MEETING

of

BARRHILL DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting, 11th September 2007 at Barrhill Memorial Hall

1. Attendance:

Paul Torrance (PT) (Chair), David Bowling (DBo) (Treasurer), Dave Holtom (DH) (Secretary), Louba Hodgkinson (LH) (Vice Chair), Jo Russell (JR), Celia Strain (CS), Fionnadh Ratchford (FR), John O’Pray (JOP), Duncan Barr (DBa), Linda Brookes (LB), Helen Allan (HA), Maggie Rigg (MR)

Alan Tuffs (AT: STAR Group)

2. Apologies: Clare Kennedy (CK), Frank Claytonsmith (FC)

3. Minutes of Meetings

Minutes of Meeting held on 31st July 2007 Approved:  DBa, Seconded: LH

4. Matters Arising

It was noted that there was little progress on windfarms. 

The presentation of SCARF results at Barrhill Gala Day was reasonably successful according to Tricia Irving.

FR is on the new School Forum and will bring up the drawing competition at the first meeting.

The new information gathered has been uploaded onto the website.

Ian Johnstone is being asked to the next CC meeting regarding the future planning potential for Barrhill.

5. The Star Group

The STAR Group was ratified by general consensus to undertake our community appraisal. AT discussed the project and the plans. All funds are now in place and DBo outlined and produced a budgetary overview.  PT asked for the leaflet produced by the BDA regarding Community Futures to go out to all groups in the area.

A discussion took place regarding a steering group and it was decided that the regular members of the BDA would act as the steering group and this business would be conducted first at the general BDA meeting, with a normal meeting from this.

A discussion regarding community agents, funding, tax and contracts was held. It was decided that LH, AT and DH would rework the BDA leaflet to include information regarding job opportunities created through the Project to go out to general release. It would be hoped that by the date of the next meeting, a number of individuals within the community would be identified who could provide the necessary skills in addition to talking to the community (in areas such as graphic design, computing, statistics)  needed to undertake this project successfully. AT will advise on the correct process of recruitment so that we have a transparent procedure. A discussion was held regarding informing the job centre regarding these posts and AT said he would investigate. It is invisaged that in addition to a number of “paid” working days, those appointed would undertake two voluntary preparation days.

After a discussion, it was decided that the amended BDA leaflet detailing the Project with job opportunities would go out to Barrhill residents prior to time of the press release from Community Futures.  DBa said that he would investigate the postage costs of a general leafleting of the Barrhill area. Recruitment for the posts could begin, without mentioning Community Future funding, thereby ensuring our co-operation with the grant funders. The simple 4 part questionnaire would be hand delivered and collected by community agents to every household in Barrhill at the time of the Community Futures press release. 

Members of the BDA are asked to identify stakeholders, such as businesses, housing groups and interested individuals etc who would be approached to garner their views. A discussion was held regarding postcode information which would allow the information gathered to be cross referenced with the census. DH agreed to update the website to reflect these decisions.

6. AOB

Peter Scott’s report on the proposed Windfarm path network was discussed. The proposed Carrick Way was discussed and despite the fact that the map showing Barrhill as a spur was only a draft, it has been taken as fact with some people.  It was discussed that the Peter Scott report should feed into this project. At the same time, a separate sub-group of the BDA could independently progress the proposed Windfarm path network.

Further to the visit by Wendy Reid of the Development Trust Association, early in the BDA’s history, new regulations have been outlined regarding Scottish charities.

A question was raised regarding business opportunities that could arise out of the construction phase of the proposed windfarms.

It was pointed out that information on the continuing community consultation for the proposed electricity pylons through the area was available to read in Barrhill Community Hall. 

Next meeting: 7:30pm Wednesday 24th October 2007 at Barrhill Memorial Hall

